
 

 

Mountainside Board of Education  

Meeting Highlights 
 January 29, 2019          
 

This newsletter provides a monthly 

summary of discussions and actions 

taken at the Mountainside Board of 

Education meetings. 

 

These are not the official minutes. Please 

check our website for the official minutes 

and additional information. 

 

Our meetings are recorded and can be 

viewed on our website or on Channel 35. 

 

Action Items Action Taken 

Approval of 

Minutes 

BOE approved minutes for: 

 December 18, 2018 Regular and Executive Session. 

 January 3, 2019 (Reorganization) Regular and Executive Session. 

CSA’s Report 

 

 

Chief School Administrator: 

 Dr. Lubarsky introduced the new Class II Officer; Dr. Lubarsky acknowledged a Union County STEM grant; 

Dr. Lubarsky presented Board members with certificates of appreciation for School Board Recognition 

Month; Dr. Lubarsky presented a history and proposal of the administrative structure  

Berkeley Heights 

Liaison Report 
 Mr. Gioia reported that the band won an award. There were presentations discussing technology, 

the library & media centers, and the superintendent search. 

Administration 

 
As recommended by the CSA, the BOE approved: 

 SEMI waiver; HIB report; Memorandum Agreement between Education and Law Enforcement 

Officials; Statement of Assurance Regarding the Use of Paraprofessional Staff for 2018-19; Health 

and Safety Evaluation of School Buildings Checklist Statement of Assurance for 2018-19; Safety 

and security drills for December 2018.  

Budget and 

Finance 

 

BOE approved: 

As certified by the Board Secretary: 

 Budget transfers for the month of December; Payment of the Bill List; Reports of the Board Secretary 

for December 2018 

 As recommended by the CSA, the BOE approved: 

 Shared Services Agreement between Mountainside BOE and the Borough of Mountainside for 

2018-19; Acceptance of $1000 Union County STEM Scholars grant; Golden Arrow for sports trips 

transportation; Preschool Program per pupil yearly tuition rate for 2019-20 as $7,500 for 5 full day 

sessions; School district travel; A settlement agreement. 
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Personnel 

 
As recommended by the CSA, BOE approved: 

 Retirement of Dr. Nancy Lubarsky; Resignation of Edward Aponte; Resignation of Brittney 

Steitz; Maternity leave for Amanda Baker; Extended maternity leave for Dayna Carroll; 

Extended appointment of Ramona Dunning (Leave Replacement); Jody Rhee for home 

instruction; the addition of Margaret Weakley and Anthony Filiaci to the 2018-19 substitute list; 

tuition reimbursement for Suzanne Jenks; notification to take classes from Adrienne Ridley. 

Curriculum 

 
As recommended by the CSA, BOE approved:  

Date Destination Grade Teacher in 

Charge 
Estimated Cost  

5/22/19 Liberty 

Science 

Center 

2 Mrs. Jamnik PTO Museum Admission:       $1072.75 
PTO Buses:                                $775.25 
Student Activity Acct – Buses:    $64.75 
MEF IMAX Admission:            $367.50 
Chaperones Admission:             $303.25  

 

Policy 

 

 

BOE had second reading and adoption of this policy: 

5561 Use of Physical Restraint and Seclusion Techniques for Students 

with Disabilities 

Revised / Mandated 

2610 Educational Program Evaluation Revised / Mandated 

5111 Eligibility of Resident/Nonresident Students Revised / Mandated 

2422 Health and Physical Education Revised / Mandated 

 

Old Business  none 

New Business  The Board discussed the possibility of adding an Executive Session Board Meeting in March to 

discuss personnel.  

 Mr. Ruban outlined the process the district will undertake to full the Superintendent position 

upon Dr. Lubarsky’s retirement. 

Committee Reports  Mr. Hyman reported on new library programs 

 Dr. Guidicipietro attended a Union County Ed. Services Commission meeting 

Public Participation  A letter was read on behalf of the MEA on the tragic accident of Ms. Crilly 

 A community member commented on curriculum 

 A community member commented on the response to Ms. Crilly’s accident, curriculum, grounds 

conditions and the new administrative structure. 

Our Website: www.mountainsideschools.org 

Please contact the Offices of the Mountainside Board of Education if you need additional information or if you 

have any questions:  908-232-3232. 

http://www.mountainsideschools.org/

